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From Brenda’s Desk 
Happy New Year!  It’s time to complete your yearly ARC/PLC signups as soon as 
you know your 2023 plans.  Election and Enrollment deadline is March 15, 2023, if 
you plan to change your election. If you are unable to visit the office, we can send 
your paperwork via OneSpan Sign for an electronic signature, all you need is a valid 
email and either a cell number or password option to receive your authentication 
code. 

With calving and lambing season just around the corner I would like to remind everyone of the importance of 
keeping good records if a weather event occurs causing death loss.  Along with keeping a record of losses it 
is also very important to document the weather conditions that may be causing the losses.  The better your 
records are the easier it is to document your loss for our programs.  Make sure you contact this office at the 
first sign of losses to get your paperwork started, a quick phone call or email is all that needs to be done to 
get the process started. 

With the new year, there could be changes to your operation including changes in farms you are leasing or 
have sold, changes to your bank account information, changes to your entity such as adding members or 
changing share percentages.  Please notify this office with any changes so we can keep our records up to 
date and prevent delays in program benefits.  

Important date: 
January 30, 2023 – 2022 Livestock Forage Program (LFP) deadline 
January 30, 2023 – 2022 Livestock/Feed Transportation Deadline (ELAP) 
January 31, 2023 – 2022 Wool LDP deadline 
February 28, 2023 – 2022 Livestock Indemnity Program (LIP) deadline 
February 20, 2023 – Office Closed Presidents Day 
March 15, 2023 – 2023 Election and Enrollment deadline for ARC/PLC 

The Big Horn County Farm Service Center wishes you all a Very Happy and Prosperous New Year.  We hope 
that 2023 is a great year for all!! 

 
Keeping Livestock Inventory Records 
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Livestock inventory records are necessary in the event of a natural disaster, so 
remember to keep them updated. 

When disasters strike, the USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA) can help you if 
you’ve suffered excessive livestock death losses and grazing or feed losses due to 
eligible natural disasters. 

To participate in livestock disaster assistance programs, you’ll be required to provide verifiable documentation 
of death losses resulting from an eligible adverse weather event and must submit a notice of loss to your local 
FSA office within 30 calendar days of when the loss of livestock is apparent. For grazing or feed losses, you 
must submit a notice of loss to your local FSA office within 30 calendar days of when the loss is apparent and 
should maintain documentation and receipts. 

You should record all pertinent information regarding livestock inventory records including: 

• Documentation of the number, kind, type, and weight range of livestock 
• Beginning inventory supported by birth recordings or purchase receipts. 

For more information on documentation requirements, contact your Big Horn County USDA Service Center at 
(307)765-2689 or visit fsa.usda.gov. 

 
Update Your Records 
FSA is cleaning up our producer record database and needs your help. Please report any changes of 
address, zip code, phone number, email address or an incorrect name or business name on file to our office. 
You should also report changes in your farm operation, like the addition of a farm by lease or purchase. You 
should also report any changes to your operation in which you reorganize to form a Trust, LLC or other legal 
entity.  

FSA and NRCS program participants are required to promptly report changes in their farming operation to the 
County Committee in writing and to update their Farm Operating Plan on form CCC-902. 

To update your records, contact your Big Horn County USDA Service Center at (307)765-2689 Ext. 2. 

 
Farmers Can Now Make 2023 Crop Year Elections, Enroll in 
Agriculture Risk Coverage and Price Loss Coverage 
Programs  
Agricultural producers can now change election and enroll in the Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) and Price 
Loss Coverage programs for the 2023 crop year, two key safety net programs offered by the U.S. Department 
of Agriculture (USDA). Signup began Oct. 17, 2022, and producers have until March 15, 2023, to enroll in 
these two programs. Additionally, USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) has started issuing payments totaling 
more than $255 million to producers with 2021 crops that have triggered payments through ARC or PLC.    

2023 Elections and Enrollment    

Producers can elect coverage and enroll in ARC-County (ARC-CO) or PLC, which provide crop-by-crop 
protection, or ARC-Individual (ARC-IC), which protects the entire farm. Although election changes for 2023 
are optional, producers must enroll through a signed contract each year. Also, if a producer has a multi-year 
contract on the farm and makes an election change for 2023, they must sign a new contract.     

If producers do not submit their election by the March 15, 2023 deadline, their election remains the same as 
their 2022 election for crops on the farm.  Farm owners cannot enroll in either program unless they have a 
share interest in the farm.      
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Covered commodities include barley, canola, large and small chickpeas, corn, crambe, flaxseed, grain 
sorghum, lentils, mustard seed, oats, peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, long grain rice, medium and short grain 
rice, safflower seed, seed cotton, sesame, soybeans, sunflower seed and wheat.     

Web-Based Decision Tools    

In partnership with USDA, the University of Illinois and Texas A&M University offer web-based decision tools 
to assist producers in making informed, educated decisions using crop data specific to their respective 
farming operations. Tools include:    

• Gardner-farmdoc Payment Calculator, a tool available through the University of Illinois allows 
producers to estimate payments for farms and counties for ARC-CO and PLC.   

• ARC and PLC Decision Tool, a tool available through Texas A&M that allows producers to obtain 
basic information regarding the decision and factors that should be taken into consideration such as 
future commodity prices and historic yields to estimate payments for 2022.    

2021 Payments and Contracts   

ARC and PLC payments for a given crop year are paid out the following fall to allow actual county yields and 
the Market Year Average prices to be finalized. This month, FSA processed payments to producers enrolled 
in 2021 ARC-CO, ARC-IC and PLC for covered commodities that triggered for the crop year.    

For ARC-CO, producers can view the 2021 ARC-CO Benchmark Yields and Revenues online database, for 
payment rates applicable to their county and each covered commodity. For PLC, payments have triggered for 
rapeseed and peanuts.  

For ARC-IC, producers should contact their local FSA office for additional information pertaining to 2021 
payment information, which relies on producer-specific yields for the crop and farm to determine benchmark 
yields and actual year yields when calculating revenues.   

By the Numbers   

In 2021, producers signed nearly 1.8 million ARC or PLC contracts, and 251 million out of 273 million base 
acres were enrolled in the programs.  For the 2022 crop year signed contracts surpassed 1.8 million, to be 
paid in the fall of 2023, if a payment triggers.  

Since ARC and PLC were first authorized by the 2014 Farm Bill and reauthorized by the 2018 Farm Bill, these 
safety-net programs have paid out more than $34.9 billion to producers of covered commodities.   

Crop Insurance Considerations    

ARC and PLC are part of a broader safety net provided by USDA, which also includes crop insurance and 
marketing assistance loans.    

Producers are reminded that ARC and PLC elections and enrollments can impact eligibility for some crop 
insurance products.    

Producers on farms with a PLC election have the option of purchasing Supplemental Coverage Option (SCO) 
through their Approved Insurance Provider; however, producers on farms where ARC is the election are 
ineligible for SCO on their planted acres for that crop on that farm.    

Unlike SCO, the Enhanced Coverage Option (ECO) is unaffected by an ARC election.  Producers may add 
ECO regardless of the farm program election.   

Upland cotton farmers who choose to enroll seed cotton base acres in ARC or PLC are ineligible for the 
stacked income protection plan (STAX) on their planted cotton acres for that farm.     
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More Information     

For more information on ARC and PLC, visit the ARC and PLC webpage or contact your local USDA Service 
Center. 

 
Preauthorized Debit Available for Farm Loan Borrowers 
USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) has implemented pre-authorized debit (PAD) for 
Farm Loan Program (FLP) borrowers. PAD is a voluntary and alternative method for 
making weekly, bi-weekly, monthly, quarterly, semi-annual or annual payments on loans. 

PAD payments are pre-authorized transactions that allow the National Financial and 
Accounting Operations Center (NFAOC) to electronically collect loan payments from a 
customer’s account at a financial institution. 

PAD may be useful if you use nonfarm income from regular wages or salary to make payments on loans or 
adjustment offers or for payments from seasonal produce stands. PAD can only be established for future 
payments. 

To request PAD, customers, along with their financial institution, must fill out form RD 3550-28. This form has 
no expiration date, but a separate form RD 3550-28 must be completed for each loan to which payments are 
to be applied. A fillable form can be accessed on the USDA Rural Development (RD) website at 
rd.usda.gov/publications/regulations-guidelines. Click forms and search for “Form 3550-28.” 

If you have a “filter” on the account at your financial institution, you will need to provide the financial institution 
with the following information: Origination ID: 1220040804, Agency Name: USDA RD DCFO. 

PAD is offered by FSA at no cost. Check with your financial institution to discuss any potential cost. 
Preauthorized debit has no expiration date, but you can cancel at any time by submitting a written request to 
your local FSA office. If a preauthorized debit agreement receives three payment rejections within a three-
month period, the preauthorized debit agreement will be cancelled by FSA. The payment amount and due 
date of your loan is not affected by a cancellation of preauthorized debit. You are responsible to ensure your 
full payment is made by the due date. 

For more information about PAD, contact Washakie/Hot Springs County USDA Service Center at 307-347-
2456 x 2 or visit fsa.usda.gov. 

 
NRCS Unveiled New Website in 2022 
NRCS unveiled a new website last year, which was designed for you, whether you’re 
a farmer, rancher or forest landowner who uses Natural Resources Conservation 
Service (NRCS) conservation programs or one of our partners who helps us deliver 
on the conservation mission. 

The new NRCS site has been designed to support and enhance our mission by 
delivering relevant, timely, customer-focused information in an easy-to-navigate platform.  

Key features include:  

• It’s been designed using the U.S. Web Design System, so you’ll see a certain “family resemblance” 
among USDA and other federal websites, including farmers.gov.  

• It’s accessible (or 508 conformant), meaning the site is designed for use by people with disabilities.   
• It’s mobile responsive, meaning that it should work on a phone or tablet at easily as on a desktop 

computer.    
Be sure to check out our:  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2Fprograms-and-services%2Farcplc_program%2Findex%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=05%7C01%7C%7C2dd471d764104d2c8a4708dafa3297fc%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C638097392457316815%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=DfjZnwSVB8Zq7fqdQguvr%2Fl5tneGPogLF61JDFAXAeM%3D&reserved=0
http://www.farmers.gov/service-center-locator?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
http://www.farmers.gov/service-center-locator?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.rd.usda.gov%2Fpage%2Fregulations-and-guidance%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=05%7C01%7C%7C2dd471d764104d2c8a4708dafa3297fc%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C638097392457316815%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=n2VH2tIWzDchwFHWsGTjKTEr2pX9qKhhcuc4Fke%2Bzog%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2F%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=05%7C01%7C%7C2dd471d764104d2c8a4708dafa3297fc%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C638097392457316815%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZvOHltC7Bu6eZLvzp0VaXHko%2BpgX3qRQfrUk%2BHjs%2BA0%3D&reserved=0


• Guides and Instructions- Search by resource type, NRCS program, natural resource concern, and 
state.   

• Getting Assistance- Learn more about available technical and financial assistance and how you can 
get support online as well as with the NRCS at your local Service Center.  

• Conservation by State- Find information on NRCS programs, services and other information in your 
state.  

If you can’t find something that you used to find on our website, contact us and we can help. 307-765-2483. 
 

 

 

  

Big Horn County 

USDA Service Center 

408 Greybull Ave  
Greybull WY 82426 

Phone: (307)765-2689  
Fax: (855)415-3432 

Farm Service Agency 

Brenda  Miller County Executive Director 
307-765-2689 Ext 2. 

brenda.miller@usda.gov  

Natural Resources Conservation Service 

Laura Galloway District Conservationist 
307-765-2483 Ext 3 

laura.galloway@usda.gov  

Mikayla Zimmerman Program Technician 

mikayla.zimmerman@usda.gov 

Ashley Anglen County Executive Director Trainee 

ashley.anglen@usda.gov 

Curtis Johnson Rangeland Management Specialist 

curtis.johnson2@usda.gov 

Hannah Stinson Rangeland Management Specialist 

hannah.stinson@usda.gov  

County Committee: 

Martin Mercer-Chairman  
Spencer Ellis-Vice Chairman  
Justine Paxton-Member 

South Big Horn Conservation District 

Ashley Coenen District Manager  
307-765-2483 Ext 4 

sbhcd1@gmail.com 
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